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Zuber - DNR, Rob <rob.zuber@state.co.us> Mon, Apr 21, 2025 at 10:36 AM
To: "Moline, Ben" <ben.moline@molsoncoors.com>

Hi, Ben - 

Please see the attached adequacy review letter.  I have two small adequacy items.  Let me know if you need any
clarification.  

I hope you are doing well.

Rob

Rob Zuber, P.E.
Environmental Protection Specialist
Active Mines Program

Phone: 720.601.2276  |  Fax: 303.832.8106
Physical Address:
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Denver, CO  80203
Address for FedEx or UPS:
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, Room 215
1001 East 62nd Avenue
Denver, CO  80216
rob.zuber@state.co.us  |  http://drms.colorado.gov
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1313 Sherman St. Room 215 

Denver, CO 80203 

April 21, 2025 
 
Ben Moline, P.E., Senior Manager 
Water Resources & Environmental Compliance 
Molson Coors Beverage Company 
P.O. Box 4030 
Golden, CO  80402 
 
Re: Keenesburg Strip Mine (Permit No. C-1981-028), 

 Adequacy Review of 2024 Annual Reclamation Report 

 

Dear Ben: 
 
I have performed a review of your 2024 Annual Reclamation Report (ARR), which you submitted on March 
14, 2025.  The table with acreage values (page 309) appears to be accurate and current.  Also, the ARR map 
appears to be accurate and current.   
 
I do have two adequacy items: 
 

1. On page 307, more explanation is needed for the value of 225.1 acres.  Does this include 
undisturbed areas and the permanent features (ponds and facility area)?  If so, the description in the 
text should be revised, because these areas have not been revegetated or otherwise reclaimed.   

2. On page 312, the description for Permit Revision Number 3 should be revised to “Add 
Industrial/Commercial Post-Mining Land Use.” 

 
Please submit revised pages to the Division with a cover letter stating that you are providing a response to 
this adequacy review letter. 
 
If you have questions or need additional information, please contact me at 720.601.2276 or at 
rob.zuber@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Robert D. Zuber, P.E. 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
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